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U.S. Department of Labor 

OCT 2 1 1983 

Assistant Secretary for 
Veterans' Employment 
Washington, D.C. 20210 

Honorable Morton C. Blackwell 
Special Assistant to the President 

for Public Liaison 
The White House 
Room 191 OEOB 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mort: 

On November 8, 1983, the Department of Labor will host a "Salute 
to All American Veterans" in observance of Veterans Day. The ser­
vice is scheduled for 11:00 a.m. in the Great Hall of the Frances 
Perkins Building, 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 

Invitations have been extended to the heads of Federal agencies 
represented on the Secretary of Labor's Committee on Veterans 
Employment, asking them to join in the sponsoring of the event. 
They are: Secretary of Health and Human Services Margaret 
Heckler1 Secretary of Defense Caspar Weinberger, Administrator 
Veterans Administration Harry Walters1 Administrator Small 
Business Administration James C. Sanders1 Director Office of 
Personnel Management Donald Devine1 and Chairman Equal Employment 
Opportunity Commission Clarence Thomas. 

We would be most honored to have you attend as a distinguished 
guest on this occasion. Reserved seating will be provided for you 
and we request that you advise Mr. Ralph E. Hall of my staff by 
November 4, 1983, if you will be able to join us. He can be 
reached on 523-9105. 

Sincerely, 

~/ efL~dc. ; owDEN, JR. 
Assistant Secretary for 
Veterans' Employment and Training 
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